October 7, 2012

To whom it may concern;

When my wife and [ started to build our home on Wadmalaw Island, we asked our neighbor for builder
references. Mike Taylor was one of them. We talked with Mike first and my wife and I had a gut
feeling from the first day that Mike would be our builder.

Number one, we liked the way he was up front and honest from the start, even showing us how we
could save money if we did some of the leg work ourselves. We are both retired and agreed to do this.

Number two, Mike took us around to see some of the homes and other things that he had built. We
were very impressed! I came from a construction family and I definitely wanted to see the framing and
other work that he and his crews dd in their homes.

We were around the building site almost every day and we really enjoyed all of the guys and other
workers that Mike employed. They were all very pleasant and were easy to talk with.

We have been living in our home for almost 3 years and we love it as much or more than the first day
we saw it finished.

We were also impressed with how quickly our home was completed!!

Frank Zeigler
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